
 

 

Noble County Retired Teachers 
Meeting of 6/9/22 

Lori’s Family Restaurant 
11:00 a.m. 

 
 
There were 12 members in attendance.  President Don Ullmann provided a welcome, 
thanked the June Program Committee then led all in saying the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Marvin Feldner offered the opening prayer. 
 
A 50/50 drawing was held.  Sue Sleeper was the winner of $20.  The other $20 was added 
to the donations collected for the scholarship fund.  A total of $300 was raised today. 
 
June Program Committee member Debbie Stapp introduced guest speaker Jeff Minosky, the 
president of the Noble County Historical Society. 
Members were informed of fund raisers, projects - current and past, as well as their future 
plans and provided these details on a handout.  There are many ways to support the 
Historical Society and Jeff encouraged our members to do so. 
 
Bill Dimmerling moved to accept the secretary’s report, Marvin Feldner seconded the 
motion and all approved.  Linda Buckey moved to accept the treasurer’s report, Debbie 
Stapp seconded the motion and all approved. 
 
Committee Reports -- 
Legislative - handout provide by Don Ullmann 
Membership - there is still an offer on the table to recruit new members 
 
Memorial - Bill Dimmerling read the list of 2022 deceased members to be honored at the 
October 2022 Memorial Ceremony.  They are as follows: 
  Rachel Collins nominated by Jane Barnett 
  Debbie Furry nominated by Lori Tilton 
  Art Kuhn  nominated by Bill Dimmerling 
  David McMaken nominated by Sylvia Capello 
  Frances Martin nominated by Beth Saling 
  Jean Moore  nominated by Carol Hodkinson 
  Ruth Nau  nominated by Linda Buckey 
  Mary Slater  nominated by Dee Frakes 
  Roy Ullmann nominated by Deloris Ullmann 
  Ann VanScyoc nominated by Cindy VanScyoc 



 

 

 
The October meeting will be held at Mt. Ephraim United Methodist Church at 11:30 a.m.  
We will be limiting the number of guests (only 2 per nominee) for the Memorial Ceremony.  
The price of the meal may be higher this year.  Chris DeMarco, new president of ORTA will 
be the guest speaker. 
Scholarship - Sue Sleeper reported the only applicant was not going into education.  
Possibly next year we could give out two $500 book grants. 
 
 
Old Business - none 
 
Marvin moved to adjourn the meeting, Dee seconded and all were in favor. 
 
 
 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 
 
 
 
 
 
NCRTA Treasurer’s Report  for 8/11/22 
 
The Community Savings sent out a letter stating they would be making a few changes to 
their deposit accounts, effective Aug. 1.  Affecting us, they would begin charging a printed 
statement fee of $2 each month (just like People’s Bank had been doing) In order to avoid 
that monthly charge, I went to the bank on July 12th, and they helped me establish “online 
banking.”  
 
1.  Checking:  $1545.97 
 
2.  Scholarship (savings account):  $1403.73 
 Activity - the $300 collected from our June meeting was deposited on 6/18/22 
 
3.  CD:  $1091.36 
 
 


